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WeProtect Global Alliance Policy Board 

Meeting 
 

Summary, July 2022 

The WeProtect Global Alliance Policy Board met on 11 and 12 July 2022. Nine Board papers were 

circulated in advance, presented at the virtual meeting, and discussed among Board members. 

The Board papers focused on: 

- The Global Summit which took place in June 2022 

- Survivor Engagement and Empowerment 

- Strategy and Next Steps 

- Model National Response and Government Engagement 

- An investment case to tackle child sexual violence through the End Violence Fund 

The European Commission’s proposed legislation to prevent and combat child sexual abuse online 

was also discussed. The following actions and/or next steps were agreed upon with respect to each 

topic: 

Global Summit 

The Board noted positive feedback on the event and the growing levels of high-level commitment 

to the issue of child sexual abuse online. It also recognised the hybrid format as a success and 

recommended keeping this format in the future. 

• The Board recommended prioritising financial commitments in future summits and 

increasing our level of engagement with survivors. 

• The Board suggested considering options such as closed sessions and stronger facilitation 

to ensure greater opportunities for audience participation. A formal dinner or extending the 

event to three days were also proposed by the Board as ways to increase engagement.   

• The Secretariat will integrate the Board feedback (along with wider attendee feedback) into 

lessons learned to inform planning for the next Board. 

• The Secretariat will follow up with the UAE to offer any assistance in outreach to prospective 

or current members.  

 

Survivor Engagement and Empowerment 

The discussion revolved around the commitment taken by the Board at their last meeting to add 

to the Board an adult survivor of child abuse. According to the paper on Survivors Engagement and 

Empowerment, among other criteria, the Board representative should be an adult survivor of online 

child sexual abuse and belong to a member organisation of the Alliance. 
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• The Board concluded that it is important to separate the issues of participation by children 

and young people and that of survivor participation. 

• The Board, while recognising the Alliance’s continuing online focus, recommended that the 

Secretariat should not exclude consideration of survivors of offline child sexual abuse. 

• The Secretariat will update the criteria and initiate the selection process. 

• The Secretariat will share a recommendation for an additional Board member with the 

Board by email ahead of the December Board meeting. 

Strategy and Next steps 

The discussion revolved around the strategy paper, which proposes the direction of travel for the 

three-year strategy. 

• The Board noted this was a time of extremely stretched budgets and competing priorities 

for donors. Consideration should be given to “nesting” child sexual abuse online within 

wider forms of harms while maintaining our own focus and unique added value. 

• The Board members will volunteer for the Strategy Working Group or nominate others. 

• The Secretariat should proceed with consultation on the proposed outcomes and vision as 

set out in the paper, making use of reference groups and other opportunities for 

consultation.  

 

European Commission’s proposed legislation to prevent 

and combat child sexual abuse online 

Board member Antonio Labrador Jiménez from the European Commission briefed the Board on the 

proposed EU Child Sexual Abuse legislation. 

• The Board discussed the media strategy of the legislation. 

• The Board highlighted the importance of ensuring the conversation around legislation 

remains global to avoid regulation that underpins local working arrangements ending up 

with duplication of processes or creation of gaps. 

• The Secretariat will consider ways to make EU advocacy-related material more obvious on 

the website, creating a user-friendly hub. 

• The European Commission will keep the Board and Secretariat updated on progress and 

ask for any assistance required. 

 

Model National Response and Government Engagement 

The discussion considered the establishment of the Global Task Force (GTF) to drive government 

participation, focusing on the Model National Response. 
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• The Board highlighted the need to build engagement through civil society and the private 

sector as well, particularly in those regions where we had fewer members 

• The Secretariat will liaise with ECPAT on contact details to approach Mozambique 

authorities on Alliance membership. 

• The Secretariat will take forward the approach outlined in the paper. 

 

An investment case to tackle child sexual violence 

through the End Violence Fun  

The Board member Howard Taylor from the Global Partnership to End Violence Against Children 

(EVAC) presented the EVAC/Dalberg work on a business case to raise $1 billion for child sexual 

violence, aiming to impact as many as 14 million children. 

The Board agreed that EVAC should keep the Secretariat up to date with developments.  
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